New Year Plans for EACPT

Dear EACPT Member Societies.

As 2015 draws to a close, I would like to take the opportunity to wish all our national society members and individual members all the best for the festive season and for 2016.

The New Year will see further major activities for **EACPT**, including:

- The next <u>EACPT Focus Meeting,6th to 9th October</u> in partnership with the Croatian Society for Clinical Pharmacology and Therapeutics. The theme of the meeting is "How to Assess Medicines from Research to Clinical Practice".
- Planning is already well underway for the next biennial <u>EACPT Congress</u>, to be held in <u>Prague</u> from 23rd 27th June in 2017.
- Following the launch of individual associate membership, further working groups have been launched, complementing the established EACPT Education Working Group. These working groups provide excellent opportunities to become actively involved in the running of EACPT. If you are interested in being part of one of the following Working Groups, please contact eacptmembership@kenes.com.
 - Education
 - Ethics and Regulations
 - Research
 - Young Clinical Pharmacologists
- A library of almost 60 videos of talks from the 2015 Madrid Congress is available within
 the member pages of the EACPT website www.eacpt.eu. This enriches the library of
 videos from the Cardiovascular Focus Meeting held in Nijmegen from which there are 5
 talks already present on the EACPT website. As you have already registered on the
 website as an EACPT member, you can already access the videos by logging on to the
 website as normal here.

I am sure you will agree, 2016 looks set to be an exciting year, so join me in looking forward as we end the year!

Professor Tabassome Simon (Chair of EACPT)